 OTTAWA SOUTH ECO-ACTION NETWORK MINUTES – Jan. 14, 2019
Present:
Aija Auzina, Judy Burwell, Erin Paske, Janice Daoust, Dave Wilson, Marianne Ariganello, Julie Bourdon, Julianna Foster, Gene Beuthien, Heather Dunlop, Austin Chamney
Chair:

Erin
Notes: 
Judy
Climate change action:
OSEAN will be present at the following two budget meetings to raise climate change concerns:

Meet with Councillors Deans, Brockington, Menard & Cloutier on Jan. 30th, 6:30 – 8:00 p.m., Ellwood Hall, Jim Durrell Recreation Centre, 1265 Walkley Road.

Standing Committee Meeting - February 15th, 9:30 a.m., Champlain Room, City Hall.  Must register if you want to speak.  
Actions:
Gene will develop a background paper to help guide the questions for these meetings.
Aija will post the link to Ecology Ottawa’s petition and will post Ecology Ottawa’s petition on our Facebook page.  It was suggested that a letter from OSEAN, plus individual letters be sent to all three councillors stressing the need to support climate change initiatives.  CC Jim Watson on any correspondence to the councillors.
Erin, Dave, Gene, Aija, Julie, Heather, to meet before the January 30th meeting to discuss strategy.
Women’s March, January 19th, 11:00 a.m., Parliament Hill

Aija and her daughter will carry the OSEAN banner.  Will look at the possibility of including Betty.
COMMUNICATION STRATEGIES
Agreed that we need to get our name out there as often as possible through articles, op-eds, community newsletters, etc.  Judy will continue providing an article for the Hunt Club Community Association’s quarterly newsletter.  The ‘Riverviews’ Community Newspaper is printing her most recent article in the February issue and may be interested in future stories.

Judy will develop a list of other possibilities for OSEAN articles, such as “The Oscar” and circulate the information.  
FACEBOOK – Janice suggested that we contact other like minded groups and ask them to like our Facebook page to give us greater exposure.  Please send any ideas for organizations to contact to Janice.  
For a future discussion, some thought needs to be given to Facebook and Twitter in terms of what we want to accomplish.  Do we stick to the environment or become more strategic, i.e., talking about what people can do to legislate things, boycotts, educate, etc.
MEETING WITH CASCADES - Judy will follow up with Cascades to determine when a meeting might take place and will issue an invitation to our councillors to join us.  There won’t be a plant tour, only a meeting with management who can answer any questions we have.  Some thought needs to be given to questions that will help us understand the process and help us educate others.
VEGAN GROUP – Marianne will contact the group to advise that we can help by posting information and promoting their activities.
DIAPER PROGRAM
Marianne was approached by two people in Hintonburg, looking to set up a cloth diaper subsidies program.  Suggested that waste reduction might be one way to promote the program. OSEAN supports the initiative and it was suggested to approach councillors for support.  Marianne will draft a letter.

POWERSHIFT – BILLETING NEEDED
Aija will send out the link if anyone can help billet these young environmental activists.

RIVERSIDE PARK COMMUNITY AND RECREATION ASSOCIATION
Dave met with the Environment & Parks Committee who expressed interest in our work and in exploring how we can work together.  Canoe Bay and the Mooney’s Bay Pavilion are their current main interests.
Gene will contact Riley for updates on the Pavilion and see if we can have some input.
FUTURE ACTIONS
· Gene will recirculate the power point presentation for review and updating.
· Start soon to strategize about the Federal Election.

· Review notes from the Visioning session and look at where we want to go next year and where we to put our energy, i.e., budget, federal election, communications, etc.
Next Meeting February 19th – 7:00 p.m.
